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I have heard some references, recently, to AB 32 “expiring” in 2020.  It’s easy to understand
where this idea comes from: California’s premiere climate change law was passed in 2006
and sets a goal for the state to return to 1990 levels of greenhouse gas emissions by a
deadline of 2020.  Moreover, one of the key regulatory programs the state is using to help
reach this goal, the statewide GHG cap-and-trade program, is set to run only through 2020. 
AB 32 does not address or endorse California’s longer-term climate goal of reducing
emissions to 80% below 1990 levels by 2050, which derives only from executive order. 
(Sen. Pavley has now introduced a bill, SB 32, to legislatively adopt that 2050 goal — one of
a package of bills announced last week aimed at continuing the state’s leadership on climate
change.)

But the idea that AB 32 expires in 2020 isn’t right.  Its emission reduction requirements do
not hit a brick wall in 2020. Instead, the statute calls for the statewide 1990-level emissions
limit to remain in effect indefinitely and to “be used to maintain and continue reductions in
emissions of greenhouse gases beyond 2020.” AB 32 § 38551(b) (emphasis added).  Thus the
1990-level limit will endure and will continue to require the state to place significant
controls on GHG emissions, to ensure we don’t backslide.

In fact, AB 32 will require the state’s emissions controls to become effectively more
stringent over time, even as the 1990 limit remains static.  Why?  Because California’s
economy and population will likely  continue to grow.  To keep to 1990 levels of emissions
after 2020, California will need to continue to reduce both its per capita emissions and its
greenhouse gas intensity (i.e., GHG/GDP).

This ongoing mandate has a few implications.  Here are two: First, California climate
regulation is here to stay in a robust way regardless of the fate of the bills announced last
week.  Second, the fact that AB 32 requires emissions reductions beyond 2020 seems to me
to be a fair justification for using funds from the state’s cap-and-trade proceeds to support
projects, like high-speed rail, that yield GHG reductions largely or even exclusively after
2020.  Funding for those projects has sometimes been controversial, in the view of some,
because they do not help achieve AB 32’s goal of returning to 1990 emissions by 2020.  But
when one acknowledges that the statute’s goal for GHG reductions properly extends beyond
2020, those objections dim.

UPDATE: See this second post for more on why I think strengthening California’s climate
goals is critically important.

http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billNavClient.xhtml?bill_id=201520160SB32
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